
 

 

14th September 2022 18 Safar 1444 
Dear Parent / Carer 

 
 

Assalaamu Alaikum – ‘Peace be with you’ 
 
 
Re: Bankholiday Monday 19th September 2022 
 
I hope that your son is settling in well to the new academic year. 

 

Following the announcement of the passing of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II, our deepest sympathies and 
condolences are with the Royal Family at this incredibly sad time. 

 
Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II was hugely respected and adored for her unfailing duty, sincerity and 
optimism. She was unlike any other monarch in our history and earned the widest respect not only in the UK 
but across the world. As the nation’s longest reigning monarch, she will be remembered in years to come for 
advocating a strong sense of community. She was steadfast and wise, devoted to putting duty first and 
embodying the best of qualities. Her Majesty’s dedication to the UK and the Commonwealth is unparalleled 
and we thank her for her selfless and inspirational service. 

 
Her Majesty’s funeral will be held on Monday the 19th September which has been designated as a bank 
holiday. Therefore all trust schools including ours will be closed on this day.  
 
Activities have been taking place in school all week and we have a condolences book in the main entrance 
for parents, staff and pupils to write in.  
 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 
 

 

Akhmed Hussain 

Principal 

 
 

 

 

 

 


